Don Barto Meeting report 2/22/22

Worked with Leo on IT and Trupay training

Meeting for an unemployment claim appeal

Interview for park cleaning position

Put together paperwork for annual BMV employee driving record updates

Meeting with DC Hart regarding police matters

Emails with attorney regarding Blessing building

Answered questions from residents regarding overhead door installation

Met with Bryon regarding roads and parks issues

Kellie Schlachter

Trustee report 2/22/2022

- Updates to website
- Updates to FB
- Attended 911 TAC meeting working on alternative funding through state legislation
- More communication related to Turtle Island
- Worked with Leo related to zoning concerns
- Took a message from resident related to cul d sac getting all torn up Bryon is working on it with garbage companies
- Review Police Logs
- Review Financials for website
- Worked on website updates for finance page
- Conversation with Ron related to recruiting

FROM THE DESK OF MICHELE NOWAKOWSKI/FISCAL OFFICER

02/17/2022 For Tuesday, February 22nd meeting:

Annual Financial Report

The Washington Township 2021 Annual Financial Report has been submitted to the State Auditor. A publication in the Point & Shoreland will be printed. I have a copy of the financial report available for viewing at 2469 Shoreland Ave., during regular business hours, Monday thru Friday 9am to 2pm. A report has also been added to our website.

Leo Brittson

Zoning report 2/22/2022

5301 Pageland car parked in front yard letter been issued.

2379 Petee will be pulling permit on building new house has all county approvals- no update.

5952 Villamar working with prosecutor and the Lucas County Land bank. Talked to Karen Ferguson and John Borell.

2617 point pleasant way camper in drive way letter issued will be moved by 2/20

5848 Vistamar car over sidewalk Chris took care of. Jet ski trailer in driveway.

Checked 2558 Woodfox complaint about camper it is legal behind the front of house. -moved 2619 shoreland having issue with run off from neighbor.



FIRE and RESCUE DEPARTMENT

Ronald Kay-Fire Chief

Report for Tuesday, February 22nd, 2022

- Fire Department Lexipol policies and procedures complete. Ready to send to LC prosecutor's office for review.
- Recruitment/Retention committee established. Committee will plan recruiting strategy to bring on more pay-per-call members.
- Captain Jon Parker and firefighter Jessica Stacy visited Penta Career Center and talked with Seniors involved in their fire service career program about career opportunities with the WTFD.
- Request board approval the expenditure of \$1500.00 to use toward tuition expenses for EMT Sharralynn Cook to attend RN to Paramedic bridge course through Four County Vocational. Funds will come from training budget.



Bryon McIntosh Washington Township Road Department 2469 Shoreland. Toledo, Ohio 43612 419-726-6908 - Phone 419-726-0528 - Fax

Park & Road Report.

February 22nd. 2022

Announcements

- Contacted Laura V. regards to park fence she will send all of their COI papers before working on fence.
- Trees in Park need dead trimmed out of them. Asking if we could pay from ARP money.
- Would like to attend LCEO Standard Construction meeting March 1st.
- John Deere was picked up February 16th. So the money will be transferred into our account.
- Cleaned shop floors from all the snow and ice melting off of trucks.
- Servicing trucks for another snow and Ice event loaded and tarped ready to go when needed.
- Called AmeriGas to get price lowered they said it would take Four days if request was accepted also I will be calling Barron Gas and USA propane.
- Worked on all tables and chairs at Shoreland Park changing screws that were not holding frame to table
 any longer and tightened up all the other's (changed 26 screws from # 12 up to #14).
- Cleaned air vents in park and repaired overhang siding at the back of building.
- Picked up new plow assembly for cutting edge and extra grade # 8 bolts for plows and plow shoes.
- Working on Air compressor control valve will not shut down, started to wire up compressor in garage
- Worked around the clock on ice and Snow control February 17th. Through the 18th.

BRYON

Department report for meeting February 15, 2022

- The police department has been added to the I AM RESPONDING app along with the fire department to solve the communication gap between police and fire being dispatched to fire/rescue runs.
- Car # 92 is back from the body shop at Baumann Ford and is back in service.
- Chrysler Police vehicles will be providing a demo model for our use and will be delivering the Durango Police Cruiser for review from 2/14/22 through 2/18/22
- Lexipol now has scheduled task dates to ensure progress.
- Continuing to work with NORIS operations for increased digital evidence security, improved crash reporting and other improvements. A proposal will be available for the next meeting.
- Successfully closed a felony theft case for a resident resulting in full restitution and a conviction stemming from a Facebook Marketplace scam.
- Would like to recognize Patrolman Fall for his apprehension of an illegal alien from Jordan leading to the arrest, conviction and deportation for firearms offenses which also led to other felony firearms arrests in 2021.
- Would like to recognize Patrolman Whitmore for his life saving efforts of a township resident on February 9,2022 by providing CPR and the administration of NARCAN until rescue units arrived.
- A Zoom meeting was held with AXON on 2/18/22. Details are still being examined and a final decision should be reached and presented for the next meeting.